
 
 
From: Chambers - Bissett C  
Sent: Thursday, 27 September 2018 11:18 AM 
To: Bill Chesterman; Albert Baumgartner; 'ron.ballucci@mtawa.com.au' 
(ron.ballucci@mtawa.com.au); Ted Kowalski; Michael Sheehan; Sue-Anne Burnley; 
stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au 
Cc: Hamish Harrington; Mark Weldon (mweldon@vacc.com.au) 
Subject: AM2014/93: Vehicle Repair, Services and Retail Award 

 
Dear parties 
 
The Commissioner has asked that I send the following to you: 
 

I refer to the telephone hook-up in relation to the Exposure Draft of the above award held 
on Tuesday 25  September 2018 and, in particular, the discussion of the possible deletion of 
clauses 11.9(b) and 11.10(b) which refer to apprentice wages for apprenticeships 
commenced prior to 1 Jan 2014. 

 
If it is the view of the parties that these rates are obsolete then, as a technical and drafting 
matter, it is likely they can be removed from the Exposure Draft. 
 
If the parties can confirm that the rates are no longer required in the Exposure Draft they 
will be removed. 
 
Your confirmation by return email by no later than Friday, 5 October 2018 would be 
appreciated. 

 
If you have any queries in relation to this matter you can contact me on the details below.  
 
Kind regards 
 
LISA POWELL 
Associate to Commissioner Bissett 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656  4530 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.bissett.c@fwc.gov.au 
  
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 
www.fwc.gov.au 

 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. We acknowledge their continuing connection to 
country and pay our respects to their Elders, past, present and emerging. 
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